St. Catherine of Siena School

Athletic Boosters Club

March 2005 Meeting Minutes


Meeting was opened by President, Gary Devoto.

Prayer was led by Gary Devoto

Minutes from the February 10, 2005 meeting were approved.  

Reports

Treasurer
Al Boden reporting February 5, 2005 report:

Beginning balance
$ 10,290.74

Expenses

$ (3,254.58)

Ending Balance
$  7,036.16

Al Boden reporting March 5, 2005 report:

Beginning balance
$  7,036.16

Expenses

$ (1,443.65)

Deposits

$  4,420.00

Ending Balance
$ 10,075.37

Uniform Fund 
$ 3,220.98

$1,000 Donated to parish and $800 donated to pay annual coke bill for undercroft and parish center.  Total donated $1,800.  Expenditures of nearly $12,000 on basketball and cheerleading uniforms has depleted uniform fund.  Al asked for approval to move $3,000 to uniform fund.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Volleyball
Paulette Boden reporting:

All OK in girls leagues.  

7th & 8th boys just started and all is OK.  

Soccer
Tom Murrin reporting:

We will field 9 teams.  Only bracket where we don’t have a team is U12 Girls.  Some of our girls will play for Holy Trinity.  Tom will bring breakdown to April meeting.  Ben Blesser will put link to Campbell Co. North Soccer schedules on our booster home page.  Tom will provide list to Doug Lonneman for Virtus cross check.  Reservations for 75 rooms are in for Bluegrass Games at the Marriott Courtyard.  Will place announcement in the Scoop and also mention the Friday golf in Georgetown.

Basketball
Paul Devoto reporting:  


Seasons are over.  Some teams still have a few tournament games left.  Thanks to Eric Veith for running the second grade league.  We received very positive feedback from other teams’ parents.  Revenues from this new league were about $100/week.   Paul Devoto asked if anyone had guidelines for gym/parish center usage.

Cheerleading

No report.

Coach’s Committee
Kevin Johnson reporting:

Kevin indicated that we had a procedural problem in February when one of the coaches’ committee members was contact by Doug Lonneman regarding his concerns.  No committee meeting was held which subsequently resulted in Doug Lonneman’s initial letter.   

General discussion and report was provided by Kevin regarding ongoing correspondence with the principal.  Proposed changes to the guidelines were handed out and will be emailed to all boosters for review and input.  Kevin needs input prior to next meeting.  All changes to guidelines will be brought to the April meeting for follow-up and review.  Note:  email was sent by Gary Devoto
General discussion was held by all regarding a new parent guidebook.  It was agreed that the Parent / Player agreements will be updated to coincide with coach’s committee guideline changes.  

School Committee
Larry Wischer reporting:  


Larry attended the February PTO meeting with Karen Enzweiler and the BOCE meeting.  We introduced ourselves as liaisons to the boosters on any issues.  Spoke with several parents after the PTO meeting and provided feedback to the coaches committee. Informed BOCE of the same and reported that we were reviewing and revising coach’s committee guidelines.  Note:  Draft guideline changes were handed out at BOCE meeting on March 29.  

Old Business

Gym Painting 
Mike Brannon will coordinate this activity with Chris Stegner and meet with Doug Lonneman for final design and layout of images. 

Web Site
Web site is live.  Thanks to Ben Blesser.  Coach evaluation report summary will be available to coaches via password.  Coordinators and VP will be able to view detail.  Minutes are also on line.

Concession 
It was determined that Father Stef and Ed Steritz will determine if we can widen that concession opening.  Ed Steritz has informed us that we can sell the beer taps to provide more room for storage.    

New Business
Election
Nominations forms were handed out.  Email or deliver hard copy to Secretary.  Note:  Secretary received several forms but no emails.

Spirit Night
Discussion was held on which night would be the most appropriate given that we have had declining attendance.  Consideration must be given for Chris Stegner who puts in numerous hours on video display.  All agreed that the Monday evening before Olympic Day would be best.  Chris needs pictures for the video and he will place a memo in Scoop.  Note:  Secretary asked Doug Lonneman if this night was OK with him and Doug concurred.  

Summer BBall
Gary Devoto solicited help with running the league.  He needs an adult to run the concession.  Mike Brannon, Steve Kroger and Eric Veith said they would help.  The league will end the week before Vacation Bible School.  

Gym Floor Cleaning
General discussion on who is responsible, Stan, Ed, etc.  Gary will email Ed and find out.

School Fees
Discussion on $10 athletic fee that is charged and paid with the school fees.  It appears we haven’t received these funds for the past two years.  Total is about $2,700.   Note:  Secretary contacted school office.  All fees are handled at the parish offices.
Invoice
Bill was received from the school for $376.11 for playground and gym class supplies.  Unanimous approval 


Meeting adjourned.

Minutes submitted by Larry Wischer 

Next meeting, Thursday April 21, 2005, at 8:00 PM in the undercroft.
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